
 

 

 

 

Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 14th July 2023 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It was lovely to hear how the children enjoyed their move up days on Tuesday, 

there were certainly lots of smiles around the classes.   

The Year 5s stepped up to their new roles as Year 6s and role models for the 

school.  The children who attended their transition day at secondary school had  

a great time and are looking forward to their new adventures.  We will be sad to 

see them go but know they are ready to move on.  They had so much fun at the 

surfing residential despite the weather being a little unsettled.  I know they are 

looking forward to their final trip to the Wake Park on Monday. 

Thank you to a group of our Year 6s who helped serve a ‘Thank you’ cream tea 
to the Friends of Winkleigh School committee on Wednesday.  We really do  
appreciate everything FOWS do for the school.  It is thanks to the incredible  
fundraising efforts of the FOWS committee that we have been able to subsidise 
trips and residentials substantially this year, so thank you! 

The Year 6 SATS results were released this week and we are really proud of how 
well our Year 6s performed. We will publish the results table to the school website 
and in next week’s newsletter, once the Year 6s have received their copy of the 
results. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore, Executive Headteacher 
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A note from the Head 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 17TH JULY 2023 

Emails sent this week:    Free School Meals Holiday Voucher Error. Dogs’ Trust Visit Monday 17th July. Transition Day Activity. 

Skern Lodge 2024 Residential. Oral Hygienist Visit Friday 14th July. Parents Evening Appointment Booking (Year 5). Change to 

PE Lessons. Year 6 Request. Key Stage 2 Cake Sale. Summer Term Report—Year 5. CANCELLED Girls’ Football Club 

Wednesday 12th July. Resource Links. Year 1 Reading Books. Ultimate Adventure Trip Y5 & Y6 Thursday 28th September. 

Nursery Sessions—Autumn 2023. Surfing Trip. New Voucher Free School Meals—Summer Holiday 2023. Summer Term Re-

port—Year 6. Tax Free Childcare Payment Issues. Overdue Nursery Invoice. Owls—Request. Year 6 Collection Time Change 

Today. FOWS Ice Creams Postponed.  

Monday 17th July 

 PE kit today: Year 5 

 Dogs Trust Workshop for Year 2 to Year 5 

 Year 6—Wake Park Day Trip 

 3.30pm-3.45pm FOWS After School Ice Creams 

Tuesday 18th July 

 Owls—Superhero Day 

 1.00pm Squirrels Leavers’ Party 

 3.00pm Squirrels Parents Presentation—parents welcome 

 PE kit today: Year 4, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Bat & Racket Sports Club (final session carried 

over from 20th June cancelled session) 

Wednesday 19th July 

Last Day of Term 

 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 1, Year 3, Year 4 

 2.00pm Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly—parents welcome 

Thursday 20th July 
 Non Pupil Day 

 Primary Sports Summer Camp (see page 11 for details) 

Friday 21st July 
 Non Pupil Day 

 Primary Sports Summer Camp (see page 11 for details) 
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This week we have continued learning about 'under the sea'. The children painted their favourite 

sea creatures, made sea creatures using play dough, and used 2D shapes to make under the 

sea animals.  

We have enjoyed the book “Billy's Bucket” by Kes Gray and Gary Parsons and the children 

thought about and drew what they would like to find in their own magic bucket! We had lots of 

imaginative ideas!  

Have a wonderful weekend!  

The Nursery Team   

SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

Owls have had a great week this week and I know that they thoroughly enjoyed their day in 
Year One on Tuesday making sandwiches and enjoying a Teddy Bear’s Picnic together.   

Back in Reception, they have all completed their phonics assessments this week, showing 
fantastic progress and demonstrating that they are all now more than ready for their move to 
Year One.   

In maths, they have been consolidating their knowledge throughout the year with some  
problem solving activities and games.   

As part of our PSED sequence we sang songs about our bodies and named different 
parts.  We talked about which parts are private and then enjoyed singing along with the  
Pantosaurus song!   

The children are looking forward to their Superhero day on Tuesday next week where they 
can come to school dressed as their favourite superhero, or wearing their favourite 
home clothes.   

Please can we ask you to check at home for any of our class library books that might 
be lurking.  We are still searching for a few.   Could we please ask that children bring a 
carrier bag to school with them on Monday to bring home their books from the year.    

Have a lovely weekend Owls ready for the last few fun packed days of term next week!  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 1—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Keast 
In English this week we completed our Slime sequence of learning. We 
planned and made our final slime recipe before using that experience to write 
our instructions independently. We have learned how to use time sentence 
starters to ensure that our instructions are easy to follow and show the correct 
order. 

In Maths we have been learning about time. We have been telling the time to 
the hour and half past. We have also continued to work on our days of the 
week and months of the year. Can you sing our months of the year song? 

We completed our learning in History and have learned so much about  
Victorian holidays. Mrs Keast was impressed with how much we remembered 
about Grace Darling and how we could discuss the differences between  
seaside holidays today and in the past. 

On Tuesday our transition day went well and we enjoyed learning about life in 

Year Two. We are looking forward to September! 

Page 5 of 15 

Year 2—Miss Jones 

Our last full week of term has certainly been a busy one!  

We have been doing lots of finishing off in class across the subjects. We enjoyed watching  
the successful Year 6 vs Teachers football match on Monday, you can see the photos on  
Facebook!  

We all enjoyed transition day in Year 3 and are excited to be in Mr Slocombe’s class in  
September.  

On Friday we had a visit from the dental hygienist who lead a session to promote the  
importance of good oral hygiene. This linked to what the children have covered in class  
linking to the PSHE and Science curriculum.  

Have a good weekend everyone.  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
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Year 3—Mr Slocombe 

Year 3 have had a brilliant week.  

They have enjoyed spending time finding out more about Year 4 with Miss 
McLean on Tuesday and are now looking forward to September.  

We have completed our final piece of writing which has involved creating our 
own poems, based on a chosen piece of artwork.  

In maths, we have consolidated our understanding of fractions, as well as  
multiplication and division. We have enjoyed using Times Tables Rock Stars 
to continue to develop our knowledge of times tables facts.  

Today, we learnt about how to keep our teeth healthy with a visit from the 
Dental Hygienist. We are looking forward to learning more about caring for 
and behaving around dogs on Monday when the Dogs’ Trust visit.  

See you next week for our final 3 days! 

Year 4—Miss McLean 

It’s been an extremely busy week in Year Four this week, finishing off our learning sequenc-
es in preparation for the summer! There were some fantastic efforts and participation in our 
final Times Table Rock Stars competition of the year, don’t forget you can still log on at 
home throughout the summer. 

The children have all made their own booklets based on the Book of Bones in English this 
week. They chose and researched their own animals before writing clues and facts about 
them. We have also finished our learning in maths about position and direction. The children 
loved plotting coordinates to make shapes and pictures including robots. 

Today, we have learnt a lot about looking after our teeth as part of our science sequence 
from our visitor. We know how teeth are structured and why not looking after them can cause 
decay and pain. The children are also looking forward to being visited by the Dogs’ Trust on 
Monday where they will be taught about staying safe around unfamiliar animals. 

Have a good weekend, see you next week for the final three days of term! 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 5—Mr Walter 
It was great to welcome the next Year 5 class on transition day this week and equally  
interesting hearing all about the fantastic day the class had in Year 6.  
 
Thank you to everyone who attended parents evening on Wednesday, it was lovely to  
celebrate the year with you.  
 
On Thursday, we had the opportunity to sort out the school garden in preparation for the 
summer holidays. Everyone worked extremely hard and I hope it has inspired some to  
attend the gardening club in September! 
 
I hope you all have a fantastic weekend, I look forward to our last 3 days of term together.  
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Year 6—Mr Davis 

On Monday, Year 6 had the opportunity to fulfil their end of year wish to play in a staff vs 
children football match.  

A boys and a girls team was assembled and managed by Mrs Rowcliffe to take on Mr Davis, 
Mr Walter, Mrs Bourner, Miss Jones, Mr Slocombe and special guest Mr Gillard.  

Each game was played for 30 minutes and it was  
extremely good fun and positively competitive with the 
whole school sitting outside to watch how the games 
unfolded, cheering both teams on throughout. Even 
though the staff won both games narrowly, they also 
lost with their sore limbs on Tuesday morning.  
Well done Year 6! 

Thursday and Friday was our long awaited surfing  
residential—which has been a lot of fun.  



 

 

 

WILDWOOD ESCOT  6TH-7TH JULY 2023 

 

YEAR 4—RESIDENTIAL 
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MY CHILD’S ART 

 

SCHOOL FUNDRAISING 

 

Page 9 of 15 

 

ONLINE ORDER 

PORTAL  

CLOSES ON  

FRIDAY 14TH JULY 
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FUNDRAISING 

 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?

utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink


 

 

PRIMARY SPORTS 

 

SUMMER CAMP 
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Mondays—Fun & Games 

Board and card games - children may also bring in 

their favourite board/card games from home to play 

with their friends.   

+ SNACK (sandwich) 

 

~ Sessions available between 3.30pm to 5.30pm, charged at £5.00 per hour ~ 

~ Every Monday to Friday during term time ~  

~ Book on the Gateway in the Clubs section ~ 
Our programme of activities for this half term is shown below 

Tuesdays—Outdoor Play 

Traditional playground games, parachute games,  

ball games.  

+ SNACK (sandwich) 

Wednesdays—Art & Craft 

Creative mixed media art projects led by our  

talented in-house artist; Miss Parsons. 

Summer themed art projects including; tissue  

paper ice cream collage, summer sun pointillism,  

wax and watercolour underwater scene, design a 2D 

sandcastle, beading and scratch art, sewing and  

flip-flop 3D design! 

 

Thursdays—Cooking 

Summer food items including; stir fry,  

summer fruits salad, chilli noodles, Eton mess,  

muffin pizzas and more! 

We cook together, then eat together.  

Fridays—Allsorts 

Outside: Football/ ball games/ bikes / gardening 

Inside: table games/ art/ construction /quiet time 

+ SNACK (sandwich) 



 

 

 

SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
17TH APRIL TO 20TH OCTOBER 2023 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

To help you find the guidance you need, please visit: 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/document/haf-providers-

summer-2023/  
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